
BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
OF THE STATE OF MISSOURI 

 
 

In the Matter of the Application of Kansas City  
Power and Light Company for Approval to Make 
Certain Changes in its Charges for Electric Service 
to Continue the Implementation of its Regulatory 
Plan. 
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)
)
)
) 

Case No. ER-2009-0089 
Tariff No. JE-2009-0192 

 
In the Matter of the Tariff Filing of Aquila, Inc. 
d/b/a KCP&L Greater Missouri Operations 
Company, to Implement a General Rate Increase 
for Retail Electric Service Provided to Customers 
in its Missouri Service Areas it formerly served as 
Aquila Networks—MPS and Aquila Networks—
L&P. 
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)
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) 

Case No. ER-2009-0090 
Tariff No. JE-2009-0913 

 
In the Matter of the Tariff Filing of Aquila, Inc. 
d/b/a KCP&L Greater Missouri Operations 
Company, to Implement a General Rate Increase 
for Retail Steam Heating Service Provided to 
Customers in its Missouri Service Area it formerly 
served as Aquila Networks—L&P. 
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)
)
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Case No. HR-2009-0092 
Tariff No. YH-2009-0195 

 
STAFF RESPONSE TO COMMISSION’S JUNE 10, 2009 

ORDERS TO JOINT MOTION TO EXTEND FILING DATE 
 
 Comes now the Staff of the Missouri Public Service Commission (Staff) in response to 

the Commission’s June 10, 2009 Orders To Joint Motion To Extend Filing Date in Case Nos. 

ER-2009-0089, ER-2009-0090, and HR-2009-0092 and files a preliminary report regarding its 

construction audit and prudence review of the Iatan 1 environmental upgrades.   

The Staff is filing the entirety of its preliminary report under the Highly Confidential 

designation since the Staff believes that there may be considerable portions of the preliminary 

report that Kansas City Power & Light Company (KCPL) and/or KCP&L Greater Missouri 

Operations Company’s (GMO) may want designated as Highly Confidential.  There are two 



 2

attachments to the Staff’s preliminary report the entire contents of which KCPL has designated 

as Highly Confidential.   

It is the Staff’s hope that once KCPL and GMO have had an opportunity to review the 

Staff’s preliminary report, they will be able to indicate what portions may be filed as an open 

“public” document.  The Staff is aware that certain portions of the preliminary report are not 

Highly Confidential, but those portions are generally limited to matters such as a discussion of 

“prudence” and “burden of proof” which are matters of general public interest, i.e., matters not 

specific to Iatan 1 costs or Iatan common plant / common costs.  

Wherefore the Staff hereby files a preliminary report regarding its construction audit and 

prudence review of the Iatan 1 environmental upgrades. 

Respectfully submitted,   

/s/ Steven Dottheim                        
Steven Dottheim   

 Chief Deputy General Counsel 
 Missouri Bar No. 29149   
   

Attorney for the Staff of the  
 Missouri Public Service Commission 
 P. O. Box 360    
 Jefferson City, MO 65102  
 (573) 751-7489 (Telephone)  
 (573) 751-9285 (Fax)   
 steve.dottheim@psc.mo.gov (e-mail) 
 
 
 
 
 

Certificate of Service  
 

 I hereby certify that copies of the foregoing have been mailed, hand-delivered, or 
transmitted by facsimile or electronic mail to all counsel of record this 19th day of June 2009. 
 
       /s/ Steven Dottheim                     


